A Resolution Expressing Gratitude

We, the messengers of the churches in fellowship with the General Association of Regular Baptist Churches (GARBC), meeting for our 76th Annual Conference on the campus of Faith Baptist Bible College and Theological Seminary (FBBC&TS) in Ankeny, Iowa, during the days of June 24–27, 2008, express our deepest gratitude to the staffs of the various GARBC ministries, to the staff of FBBC&TS, to the many volunteers from the area churches, and to the members of the local host committee for all the excellent work that they have done so that we might enjoy this year's conference.

We praise the Lord for His goodness, for the hard work of so many people, and for the hospitality of FBBC&TS, and of Grandview Park Baptist Church in hosting Talents For Christ. We also praise the Lord that we have been able to fellowship with one another, to be strengthened by God's Word, to conduct the business of the Association, and to help some of those who were negatively impacted by the floods here in Iowa.

To God be the glory!